Kansas

Department of Administration

Office of the Secretary 1000 SW Jackson, Suite 500 Topeka, KS 66612 Phone: 785-296-3011 Fax: 785-296-2702 Chuck.knapp@da.ks.gov www.da.ks.gov

Sam Brownback, Governor

Mark J. McGivern, Interim Secretary Chuck Knapp, Director of Operations and Public Affairs

Immediate Release April 4, 2013

Contact Chuck Knapp 785-342-6510

## McGivern Statement on Sale of Parking Lot and Department of Agriculture Move to Manhattan

During the April 4 meeting of the Joint Committee on State Building Construction, the Kansas Department of Administration advised the Committee that a portion of State parking lot #2 in Topeka has been designated as surplus property and will be sold through a sealed bid process. The Committee was also presented a lease by the Department of Agriculture for a new facility on the campus of Kansas State University.

The Department of Administration administers most State real property leases and product and service procurement. Interim Secretary of Administration Mark McGivern today released the following statement in regard to both transactions:

"Under Governor Brownback's leadership, the Department of Administration is dedicated to bringing efficiency and innovation to state government," said McGivern. "We will continue to pursue opportunities that are in the best interests of our State employees, our communities and, most importantly, Kansas taxpayers."